DELTA Environmental Services,‘“’ Inc.

81 Schoolground Road * PO, Box 564 ¢ Branford, Connecticut 06405

, (203) 481-7668
October 30, 2003

8401 Arlington Boulevard
Fairfax, VA 22031-4666

Ms. Shilpa Mulik, CFM ,'f F) BBE LW g |
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: 'COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT"
RE: Peterborough, NH
Case # 03-01-071P
DELTA# D99-188-10

Dear Ms. Mulik:

This is written pursuant to our telephone conversation earlier today regarding the Flood
Insurance Study Revision for the Town of Peterborough. Your letter dated July 30, 2003
requested documentation of notice to potentially impacted property owners. We have been
working with the community to accomplish the notice requirement.

To date, the notification process has not been completed. We anticipate that it will be
completed by November 30, 2003 and therefore we request a 30-day extension to
complete the notification requirement.

In addition, DELTA is reviewing the revised HEC-RAS models that you transmitted to us
earlier this month. We expect that our review will also be completed by November 30,
2003. ’

Thank you for reviewing our request for this extension. If you have any questions or need
additional information please contact DELTA at (203) 481-7668.

Very truly yours,

¢

Robert E. Sonnichsen, P.E.
President

03103001/121
cc.  Ms. Carol Ogilvie, Community Development Director-Town of Peterborough v/



DELTA Environmental Services,’ Inc.

81 Schoolground Road * PO, Box 564 * Branford, Connecticut 06405

. ~(203) 481-7668
‘ November 20, 2003

Ms, Carol Ogilvie =Pt ML Il f % 59
Community Development Director v

Town of Peterborough

1 Grove Street
Peterborough, NH 03458

;.:,,.g&.o,miciocook River
Peterborough, NH
DELTA # D99-188-10

Dear Ms. Ogilvie:

As we have discussed, the Town of Peterborough needs to notify potentially impacted
property owners of the floodway revision along the Contoocook River. This information is
necessary for FEMA to complete the Flood Insurance Study Revision for Peterborough.

Enclosed are maps showing the section of the Contoocook River that has a revised
floodway. Two maps detail the new floodway revision and show the location of the old
floodway. The other map shows the old floodway location.

Please notify the property owners in the vicinity of the new floodway revisions and send
copies of the property owner notification to DELTA.

We suggest the following language:

“The Town of Peterborough has completed a comprehensive reanalysis of the flood
hazards throughout the town. As part of the project, the floodway along a portion
of the Contoocook River in the vicinity of the former municipal landfill, has been
revised. The resulting change shifted the floodway to the south on property that our
records indicate you are the owner of record.

This letter is written to provide you with notice of the proposed revision in
accordance with federal regulations. If you have any questions regarding this
matter, please contact the Office of Community Development at (603) 924-8000.”

Thank you for your cooperation on this project. |f you have any questions or need
additional information please contact DELTA at (203) 481-7668.

Very truly your:]. -

Robert E. Sonnichsen, P.E.
President :
03112001/121



